
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on Thursday, September 9, 2021 at 

5:45pm on the CDBG Port Henry Water/Sewer Main Replacement Project Phase II at the Town 

of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, New York. 

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

  Tom Anderson  Councilman 

  Matt Brassard   Councilman 

  Nathan Gilbo   Councilman 

   

Others Present:  Diana Stevenson, Robert Stevenson, Bill Trybendis and Rose French-Town 

Clerk. 

 

Supervisor Scozzafava called the Public Hearing to order at 5:45pm by saluting the flag. 

 

He then read the legal notice calling for the Public Hearing.  The Town Clerk stated there were 

no public comments prior to the Hearing.  The Supervisor gave a brief overview of the project.  

Water & Sewer main replacement in Port Henry.  The Project is complete.  In the close out phase 

now.  Will pay for extension with stimulus money.  The project went well; also replaced some 

sidewalk.  Councilman Brassard stated the project went very well.  Manfred Construction are 

very good to work with; quick and thorough; no complaints.  The Supervisor stated that last year 

Ridge Lane and Oak Street were done as part of this project.  $1.5-million-dollar project.    

 

The Public Hearing closed at 5:49pm. 

 

___________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 


